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All Saints' Episcopal Church


282 Bound Line Road P.O. Box 6015



Wolcott, Connecticut 06716

Church Office Telephone: 203-879-2800
e-mail:  allsaintswolcott@att.net
http://www.allsaintswolcott.org

PRIESTLY PERUSINGS
October offers us three joyful events which are of importance to our parish community. On October 7, we will welcome Roberta Stocksdale as our new Organist/Choirmaster. I look forward to working with Roberta and to enjoying her musical leadership. Please join us not only at the Table of Our Lord that day, but also at the table at coffee hour, when we will celebrate Roberta’s new ministry among us. The following Sunday, October 14, there will be an Ecumenical Blessing of the Animals on the Wolcott Green at 1 PM (rain date: Oct. 21). Bring your pets, large or small, on a leash or otherwise contained, to the Green to receive a blessing by the clergy of All Saints’, St. Pius X, and the Wolcott Congregational Church. Tell your veterinarian and invite him/her to come, as well. Help us spread the word! Finally, the 228th Annual Convention of the Diocese of Connecticut will take place in Hartford on October 19 – 20. The Convention is the legislative body of the Diocese, but it is also an important time for the gathered community which is the Diocesan family to act on resolutions and the budget, and to learn about what’s going on around the Diocese and around the country in the Episcopal Church. Jay Dobensky is our Delegate to Convention, and our own Ouida Green is one of four persons nominated for election to the Standing Committee of the Diocese! While the Convention meets to enact the “business” of the Diocese, we must never forget that the real business of the Church is to worship God and to fulfill God’s mission “to restore all people to unity with God and each other in Christ.” (Catechism, BCP, p. 855) We accomplish this awe-inspiring task “as we pray and worship, proclaim the Gospel, and promote justice, peace, and love,” and we are able to do it only with God’s help, as we serve the world in the Name and for the sake of Jesus Christ our Lord. 
Faithfully,

Susan+  
Sign and Symbol fill our liturgical life. The signs of water for Baptism and bread and wine for the Eucharist point to a Reality beyond themselves – the death to the old life and resurrection to a new life in Baptism, and the death and resurrection of Our Lord in the Eucharist. Symbolism is also important to us. At a recent workshop for all Lectors, we discussed a slight change to the way the Intercessor leads the Prayers of the People, in order to live into some of that symbolism in a new way. In churches where a Deacon is assigned, it is that person’s responsibility to lead the Prayers, since it is part of the Deacon’s ministry to bring to the Church the needs of the world and to return the Church’s response to those in need. Therefore, a Deacon leads the Prayers from the middle of the center aisle, at the same place where the Gospel is proclaimed (to the world); the congregation symbolizes the wider world. Since we do not have a Deacon, the lay person who serves as Intercessor each Sunday serves the Deacon’s role. He/she will announce the Prayers facing the congregation, and then turn to the altar, to join the congregation in offering the prayers to God. Since this practice is new to us, I’ve asked for feedback from the congregation about the effectiveness of it – with the Intercessor’s back to many, are you able to hear and understand the prayers, for instance? Please let me know, so we may decide the best practice for our own situation.  Thanks!                    – SLD+    
Bishop Ian Douglas will make his first Annual Visitation to All Saints’ on Sunday, February 3, 2013. He will be with us to preside and preach, to Baptize, Confirm and/or Receive, and to meet and get to know all of us at All Saints’. If you or yours is interested in receiving the Sacrament of Baptism, or in Confirmation (for those 16 or older who desire to make a public, adult affirmation of their Baptismal faith) or Reception into the Episcopal Church (for those who were Baptized and Confirmed in the Roman Catholic or Eastern Orthodox Churches and wish now to be Received into the Episcopal Church) or in making a public Reaffirmation of Faith (which is often occasioned by some significant, transformative event in a person’s life), please contact Mother Davidson as soon as possible. Inquirers’ Classes (required by Canon) for those persons will be offered in preparation for that festive celebration.
The ecumenical clergy of Wolcott are hoping to offer a once-a-month or at least occasional liturgy for children in the Wolcott community who have special needs. One form of such a rite which is now used nationally was developed in the Episcopal Church right here in Connecticut under the title Rhythms of Grace. We need your help! First, we need to know if you or yours has such a need (challenges with may be physical, emotional, or a learning disability); secondly, we will be looking for persons who feel called to help in this new ministry, by shepherding these special children and helping to introduce them to the living Lord.  If you have such a need or feel such a Call, please speak to Mother Davidson as soon as possible. 
The sympathy of the parish is extended to Robert Perry and his family on the death of his wife, Alice Perry, on Sunday, September 30. Her funeral will take place at the church on Thursday, October 4, at 11 AM, with burial following in Edgewood Cemetery. May her soul, and the souls of all the departed, rest in peace. 

I publish the Banns of Marriage between Erin Dillon of this parish and Michael Stolfi of Wolcott. If any of you know just cause why they should not be joined in Holy Matrimony, you are bidden to declare it. This is the second time of asking.                            – SLD+

FROM THE ORGANIST – September 30, 2012
By the time you read this, I will no longer be the Organist and Choir Director at All Saints.  Leaving a “work” and “people” you enjoy is not easy, but when it is one that you enjoy as much as I have these last several years, it is even more difficult to do.  In the last couple of weeks, many of you have expressed your appreciation to me for my work at All Saints.  I thank you for that, but even more so, I thank you for allowing me to be on the journey with you.  It is rare that a church musician gets the “liberty” I have been allowed by this wonderful Parish under Father George Hall, and then Mother Susan Davidson.  That is all the more special in that even when I have pushed some boundaries on the “roadsides” – which I am sure I did a time or two – no one ever complained or told me to get back in the “middle of the road” where I belonged. I hope I lived up to the confidence and trust allowed me to help us “sing a new song unto the Lord.”      

I ended this morning with an “extra postlude” playing around with the tune “Laramie” from “I walk the King’s highway”, #647 in The Hymnal 1982.  The text expresses the right sentiment to have as I see it. We are all on this pilgrim journey.  Some journeys in life are more enjoyable than the destination.  The “King’s highway” is NOT one of those times or that type of journey.  There may be some times when the “highway” is “easy” to travel, but I think that more often than not the travel will not be easy.  However, our happiness is not about how hard or easy the travel, but ALL about the destination where “dawns the endless day.”  I venture that when the road seems “rough” and “up hill”, that may be a good sign we are traveling in the direction Jesus calls us to follow.  Whether “rough or smooth, up hill or down” the King’s highway is the only “Way” we have.  Where “countless hosts lead on before” serving as our guides on the journey.

Keep on his “highway” – I promise to do the same – and we will all have a great time singing and laughing with our LORD in that destination.  A destination “somewhere over the rainbow” where a good friend tells me “the Saints go marchin’ in”.  Lord, we want to be in that number!

Peace,

George Giblin

ALL SAINTS’ “Great News and Challenge”

The “Principal-Only-Payment” goal of $1,000 was exceeded with this past Sunday morning’s offering, and we still have 5 weeks to go until ALL SAINTS DAY. (That’s the Great News.)  

A fellow parishioner has offered to match up to $1,000 of any additional monies donated to the “Principal-Only-Payment” goal. These monies would need to be received prior to our ALL SAINTS DAY loan payment to the Diocese. (That’s the Challenge.)

Thank you for continuing to make your normal “Pledge” as these monies are still needed to run the various church ministries and other responsibilities.  
ALL SAINTS’ DAY MEMORIAL LIST  
 All Saints' Day will be celebrated on Sunday November 1st.  If you would like your loved ones remembered on the All Saints' Memorial List, please fill out the form below and return it to the parish office, or put it in the collection plate by Sunday October 21st. along with your donation.  Checks should be made payable to All Saint's
Flowers in memory of   _____________________________________
TAG SALE/BAKE SALE
Saturday, October 13th from 9:00 – 3:00.
Sign up sheets are posted on the bulletin board for times to volunteer.

Many hands are needed for Friday night to set up and price items.  If you can help out for an hour or two on Saturday it will be appreciated.  Help is also needed to box up items at the end.  

A sign up sheet is posted for basket raffle donations.

There will also be a bake sale, so please help out by baking for the bake sale.

***  Plastic bags are needed!  Since many of us are going green, they are not as plentiful.
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